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Bikeability
Class 2 have thoroughly enjoyed their bikeability experience over the last 2 days, they have been 
very well behaved and have learnt a lot. For some children it is the first time they have ridden a bike 
and it was a great sense of achievement. Thank you very much to the Shropshire Local Authority 
Cycling Proficiency Team for all their hard work and also Isla Bikes ( Mrs Worrallo) for their help in 
servicing the school bicycles before the course, next week it will be the turn of class 6.

Football Finals
We would like to wish the boys in the school football team the best of luck in the county finals 
tomorrow at Shrewsbury Town Football Club I’m sure they will be a credit to the school and will have 
an enjoyable day out, as they have been invited to watch Shrewsbury v Bolton Wanderers

Covid
Although covid cases have fallen in Shropshire by 50% this week, we have seen an increase in 
children testing positive, mostly in our Reception class, who have been isolated in their bubble this 
week and have enjoyed having their lunch together in the class room. Therefore we would ask you 
to be vigilant and test your child if they are in a class in which there are confirmed  cases or if they 
are showing symptoms. Please check your emails regularly as we shall inform you as soon as we are 
aware of a positive case. However, I am quite hopeful that the current situation will alleviate very 
soon.

Mr Matthews

VACANCY
SS22/005 Kitchen Assistant

Team Name Shire Services. DBS Required Yes  Contract Type Permanent  Weeks Per Year 44.78
Hours Per Week 12.5  Grade  Grade 2  Actual Salary  £9.43
Location/Work base St Laurence C.E. Primary School
Location Address Jockeyfields Ludlow SY8 1TP
Required Start Date TBC
Working Pattern Monday - Friday 11.15am - 13.45pm  term time only, plus 3 cleaning days
Closing Date 30/01/2022  Ref No 3812
For  job description and job specification please use the following link
https://careers.shropshire.gov.uk/vacancy/ss22-005-kitchen-assistant-471988.html

Indoor Athletics

A team of 15 children from Class 6 attended an Indoor Athletics event at Church Stretton High School 
on Monday. They encouraged each other and celebrated the successes of their team mates. Overall, 
the girls team came 5th and the boys team 3rd in what was a very competitive afternoon. The 
children can now look forward to a tag rugby competition at the same venue in February.

We wish the footballers the best of luck on Saturday in their quest to be the Shrewsbury Town FC 
champions.

Mr Tisdale

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/
https://careers.shropshire.gov.uk/vacancy/ss22-005-kitchen-assistant-471988.html


Diary Dates

January
22nd Football @ Shrewsbury Town (selected team)
25th Y3, Y4 & Y5 Stepping Out
26th Year 3 Swimming
26th Year 6 Bike-ability
27th Year 6 Bike-ability
28th Year 6 Bike-ability
31st KS2 Sports Festival PM (selected team)

February
1st Y3, Y4 & Y5 Stepping Out
2nd Year 3 swimming
9th Year 3 Swimming
14th KS2 Tag Rugby ( team selected)
15th Year 3 Swimming
18th PD Day

March
2nd Year 4 Swimming
7th KS2 Football (team selected)
9th Year 4 Swimming
16th Year 4 Swimming
18th KS2 Cross country (team selected)
23rd Year 4 swimming
30th Year 4 Swimming

April
4th Y3 /Y4 Curling/Archery
6th Year 4 Swimming

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to 

reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) 

test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test 

negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or 

childcare setting immediately on day 6.

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must 

be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace. 

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get 

negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days 

of self-isolation, whichever is earliest. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need 

to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation. 

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19



